Glooscap Trail 4-H ACHIEVEMENT DAY – AUGUST 7th



The Glooscap Trail 4-H Club entered a team in the Truro Relay for Life run. Pictured (L-R) are: Eric, Emily, Heather, Oscar, Margaretha, Deanna, Maja and Hendrikus. (Prescott Photo)

By Emily Prescott

Club members were very busy this month collecting pledges for the Truro Relay for Life. Our members participated in the 12 hour relay for a cure for cancer on June 15th. It was a great experience that we were glad to be a part of.

At our last general meeting we held a pet parade for members to bring in a favorite pet and show them off. Members will also be selling

pro-show tickets with many wonderful prizes to be won Like a Kubota lawn tractor and a diamond ring from Inglis jewelers. Be sure to get your tickets.

Our annul Achievement day will be held on August 7th, public is welcome to come out and join in the fun. The projects that members have been making all year will be displayed. We invite all to join us for this event.

sikkens

STAIN FOR SIDING AND OTHER VERTICAL EXTERIORS.

Premium Alkyd System for Siding



Pictured above are members, leaders and pets from the Glooscap Trail 4-H Club, who stopped long enough for a photo following their annual pet parade at the June Meeting. (Prescott Photo)



Singer/songwriter Rosalee Peppard delighted those who attended the Annual General Meeting of the Elizabeth Bishop Society by singing two songs from her Titanic centenary tribute as well as her song dedicated to Elizabeth Bishop. (Shears photo)



Elizabeth Bishop Society members Rosaria Campbell, Sandra Barry and Joy Graham admired the new historical panel titled "Great Village in the Year 1889". (Shears photo)

Chiganois Elementary Notes



Chiganois' own Lady Bugs and Butterflies dance troop performed a colourful dance to "Respect" at the Talent Show. Front to Back-Nicole Higgins and Emma Purdy; Ava Purdy; Jenessa Wolf, Lauren Sooksom and Halee Crossman. (Harrington Photo)

By Linda Harrington

On Friday, June 1st the Grade Primary to Grades three students travelled to West Colchester Consolidated to the Wizard of Oz, the Grade 4 students visited the Wetlands in Shubenacadie, and the Grade Five students went to CCJHS for Grade 6 Orientation.

The annual field day and family picnic was held on beautiful sunny day, June 19th. Students enjoyed taking part in a variety of outdoor activities, followed by a BBQ lunch at noon time with any family members who were able to attend. Mrs. Margie MacIntyre, a Physical Education teacher at Chiganois for 32 years, will be transferring to a new position at Valley Elementary at the end of June. Hundreds of students have enjoyed Kilometer Klub, Skipping Stars, after school sports, dancing and field days. Best wishes, Miss Rip!

Parents are an important component at Chiganois Elementary and a special thank you goes out to the PTG for helping fund end of the year class trips. Again this year, families do not have to go shopping for school supplies during the summer months. The school is going to order bulk school sup-

plies for all the students. Parents should send in either a cheque, made payable to Chiganois Elementary, or cash for the amount of \$35.00. This amount will cover your child's supplies for the year and you can either pay in June or the first day of school, whatever works for your family.

The last of the smiling faces on the PEBS bulletin board for this school year were: Racheal Wilson, Ava Purdy, Marcus Crossman, Brett Murphy, Braedan Connolly, Austin Young, Hannah Rutherford, Stacey Shaddick, Abigail Adams, Emily MacPhee, Skylar Rushton, Mallori Llewelyn, Kaelan Bakker, Felicity Atkinson, Bailey Madore, Ben Fiddes, Josh Munden, Elijah Stewart, Jessie Little, Mary Emma Barnhill, Sam Rogers, Mitchell Ellis, Hailey MacMillan, Nathan Merriam, Branden Doucette, Emma Spicer, Madison MacLeod and Noah Green. A huge congratulations goes out to each and every student at Chiganois for a job well done!

The Grade Five Class party was held on June 21st at the Putnam family home. Thank you to the Putnam's for hosting the event. A Talent Show was held in the morning on June 22nd. A very talented group of students performed their best. Well done!

A huge retirement celebration was held in the afternoon of June 22nd for Primary teacher Mrs. Jeanne MacGregor and Music teacher Mr. John Greer. Mrs. MacGregor has been teaching at Chiganois for 35 years and Mr. Greer has been teaching a total of thirty years, with 19 of them spent at Chiganois. Hard to count the number of students who have passing through their classrooms over the years. Congratulations and best wishes to both Jeanne and John.

The Grade Five Celebration was held on June 25th, followed by an afternoon of bubble fun.

Award photos from the end of year presentations will be in the August issue of the Shoreline Journal.

school's out...enjoy your selves!





Ukelele man (Peter Altenkirk) and his back up singers (Lily McCabe, Emma MacMillan, Jessica Lynds, Jessica Little, Kyra Shearer, Josie Dean, Emma Rutherford, Sierra Barley, Brooke Brown and Holly Rafuse) performed a wonderful version of "You Are My Sunshine" during the Chiganois Talent Show.

For all your painting projects...

Translucent Stain Finish.

Natural colour.



Downtown Truro's Paint & Wallpaper Centre

895-4678 • 897 Prince Street, Truro